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NOTICE OF HEARING ON DIS-
POSAL OF REAL PROPERTY
A public hearing has been set for 

the 6th day of December, 2021, at 
6:00 o’clock p.m. at the City Council 
Chambers of the Madrid City Hall 
at 304 South Water Street, Madrid, 
Iowa, for a hearing to discuss the 
proposed vacation of an alleyway 
legally described as:

The vacated alleyway comprised 
of the 20 feet lying between Lots 55 
& 56 and Lots 65 & 66 in Cannady’s 
First Addition to the City of Madrid, 
Iowa.

The City Council will discuss 
vacating the West 10 feet of the 
vacated alleyway lying East of and 
adjacent to lots 65 and 66 to William 
T. Doyle, II and the East 10 feet of 
the vacated alleyway lying West of 
and adjacent to lots 55 and 56 to 
Spencer and Emily Stover.

At that time and place, oral or 
written comments or objections may 
be filed or made, and following the 
hearing, the City Council will, at that 
meeting or a later meeting, make a 
final determination on the proposal, 
in accordance with Iowa Code Sec-
tion 364.7.

By Order of the City Council of 
Madrid, Iowa.
Kristen Renslow
City Administrator/Clerk


